Town of Trinity




   Council Meeting



             June 26, 2017
The Town of Trinity Council met at a regularly scheduled meeting June 26, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.
Members present were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Richard Fortson Jr.  Gordon Burden was absent.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting June 12, 2017 by Brandi with a 2nd by Beth.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi, and Mayor Goodwin.  Scott and Richard abstained. 
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting June 12, 2017 Brandi with a 2nd by Beth.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi, and Mayor Goodwin.  Scott and Richard abstained. 

Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $45,780.26 by Richard with a 2nd by Brandi.  All voted yes.
Motion made to adopt Ordinance 2017-01 Amending Ordinance 59-3 to increase the license tax on gasoline sales to four cents (.04) in the town limits and two cents (.02) in the police jurisdiction by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Brandi Logston.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Richard Fortson Jr.  Voting no were none.
Motion to table Ordinance 2017-05 Amending Ordinance 64-3 Establishing Permits for Shooting or Discharging any firearm, pistol, rifle, shotgun, air gun or other like instruments of any nature within the town limits or police jurisdiction by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Scott Owens.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Richard Fortson Jr.  Voting no were none.

Motion made to approve Resolution 2017-13 allowing the Mayor to sign an agreement with RiverTree Systems Inc for performing business license audits while investigating and verifying Sales and Use Tax by Richard Fortson Jr. with a 2nd by Brandi Logston.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Richard Fortson Jr.  Voting no were none.

Motion made to approve $515.00 for Town Clerk Barbara Jones to attend the Alabama Municipal Revenue Officers Association Summer Conference at Lake Guntersville State Park Lodge ($245 reg., $190 lodging and $80 per diem) counts towards continuing education credit hours by Richard with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve updating phone systems and internet by ICS Corporation to allow the town to operate more efficiently with less cost by Brandi with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.  This will be a time consuming process, AT&T contract is up in July, Star2Star is up in October.

Motion made to approve $946.78 to Lindon Allen Paint & Body for replacing windshield in Chief McLemore’s 2013 SUV by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1230.00 plus shipping to National Safety Council for 300 driving school books and certificates by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $525.00 for the purchase of a breath analyzer for Officer Gordon by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes. 

New business – we had 2 quotes on the caution light on Old Highway 24 and North Seneca, council would like a break down to compare the 2 and check on the costs for metal poles.  Rusty Kimbrell was not at the council meeting.  Mayor said that the water tank has been completed and we should be swapping back to DU by July 10th and we need to get the news out to customers that the water pressure will be temporary and should have the pumping station completed by the end of August.

Old business – we are waiting for the grass to grow on the soccer fields and Saputo is wanting to do a ribbon cutting around September the 19th or 20th.
Motion made to adjourn by Richard with a 2nd by Scott at 7:24 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

____________________________________________


_____________________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk




Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
